DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION COURSE SYLLABUS
Spring 2011
	Course:
	EDU 483  Internship Seminar
	Credits: 3 Semester Hours

	Classroom:
	213 McClurg, 215 McClurg
	Class Meetings:  TH 4:30 – 7:15

	Professor:
	Cindy Johnson-Taylor, Reggie Wicker
	

	Email and phone
	Cindy.johnson-taylor@newberry.edu; reggie.wicker@newberry.edu
803-940-3538 (CJT), 803-940-1034 (RW)
	Office Hours: Available by appointment and always before and after class


CATALOG DESCRIPTION:


Weekly seminars on campus during internship which facilitate the development of a culminating portfolio. Emphasis on current issues and concerns in teaching will also be addressed. Must be taken with EDU 480.
STUDENT LEARNING OUTCOMES:
	1
	Students will create an electronic culminating portfolio of original artifacts that illustrate their knowledge of and competence in the Newberry College Conceptual Framework principles.(PLO#1)

	2
	Students will acquire and demonstrate collaborative skills by participating in the exchange of ideas and suggestions that will help to improve the classroom experience.(PLO#4)

	3
	Students will receive and utilize information on a variety of topics to assist them in becoming professionals.(PLO#6)

	4
	Students will be coached in and participate in the job search process. (PLO#6)


TEXTBOOK:
Required Resource:

LiveText Account
Recommended Resource:

Wong, Harry K. , and Rosemary T. The First Days of School. California:  Harry Wong Publications, 1998; available through http://www.harrywong.com.

INSTRUCTIONAL METHODS: 

The methods used in class will vary, depending on the learning objectives, and will model Best Practice in instruction.
COURSE REQUIREMENTS:

Portfolio – Create a portfolio of artifacts in LiveText. Guidelines and Rubric can be found in LiveText

Participation - based on Newberry College Class Participation Rubric
EVALUATION PROCEDURES:

The final course grade will be determined by averaging the scores on the individual assignments.





Portfolio – due at mid-term
Class Participation





	Grading Scale: Rubrics will be given for each assignment. The scale for each rubric will be 0 to 4 points.


	 3.7 < A ≤ 4

3.3 < B+  ≤ 3.7

2.7 < B ≤  3.3

2.3  < C+ ≤  2.7

1.8 < C ≤  2.3

1.3  < D+ ≤ 1.8

0.8 < D ≤ 1.3

         F ≤ 0.8
	


DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION POLICIES:
Attendance:  Candidates are expected to be present, on time, and prepared for all classes. A missed class means a missed opportunity to gain knowledge, skills, and dispositions necessary for your chosen career. Excessive absences or tardies will naturally lead to lower grades on work and tests because of these missed opportunities for learning. Three tardies count as one absence. Candidates may only miss a total of five T/TH classes or six M/W/F classes. Absences exceeding the stated number will result in a failing grade for the course.  Missing three classes without documented extenuating circumstances will result in a one letter grade reduction and a disposition form will be filed expressing concern about the candidate’s professional commitment. Candidates are responsible for content covered in class during their absence. Candidates who know in advance that they will be absent from class (for pre-authorized field trips, sports competition, conferences, or similar events) should notify the professor in writing before the absence and turn work in early. Education faculty members reserve the right to ask for verification when determining whether to allow candidates to make up tests or exams.  Candidates who are absent must contact the professor as soon as possible in writing and discuss the situation.

Academic Integrity: Cheating and plagiarism will not be tolerated.  Perpetrators will receive a “0” on the assignment and a disposition form will be filed. Candidates may also be referred to the Conduct Review Board for Newberry College.  Remember that plagiarism includes, but is not limited to: turning in someone else’s work as your own, not citing quoted material, using the same assignment for more than one class without PRIOR approval from the instructors, and including your name on a group project when you did not do your share of the work. 
Electronic Media: Please turn off all electronic devices, other than your laptop, when entering the classroom.  During class, please refrain from taking cell phone calls, sending and receiving text messages and emails, surfing the Internet and listening to IPods as these activities interfere with the learning environment.
Personal computers may be used in class for note-taking and other assignments given by the professor. Students using computers for a purpose other than mentioned above will be asked to shut down the computer.

	Professional Dress during the Internship:  Teacher candidates at Newberry College are expected to behave        professionally and ethically in all relationships with administrators, teachers, parents and students.  In addition, candidates are expected to dress in a professional manner any time they are representing the college at a public school.  Any visit to a school during Internship is in effect an interview – candidates need to make a good impression for themselves and Newberry College.  During field experience all candidates need to look like professional educators, not college students. 
Class Conduct: Learning is a social activity.  The success of our class depends just as much on the preparation and participation of every student as it does on the preparation and participation of the instructor.  Thus, the burden of instruction is shared by all in class.  So it is your job to come to class prepared and willing to participate. As the instructor, I am dedicated to making our class a place where all can freely and openly participate.  Everyone comes to class with a variety of ideas, points of view, and opinions.  You should feel free to express those on the topics at hand while in class, regardless of what those opinions are.  You should also, then, be prepared to entertain challenges to those views, either from other students or the instructor.  Self-examination, questioning of assumed and long-held views, and the articulation and defense of deeply held beliefs will be asked of you.  This can be scary and even painful, but our goal is to allow it to take place in a safe environment, where individuals are free to express their views and dissent.  As the instructor, I am not free of these obligations.  I have my own views about the topics at hand; my stand on various positions will be apparent.  Yet my views should not become your views, nor should they be the views parroted back on various examinations or assessments.  Test your views, argue for them, try out others.  Just do not be afraid to question the assumptions of yourself and others around you, or all this college business will be largely in vain. In an effort to create a place where views can be freely expressed and discussed, I expect (and will enforce) civil conduct in our discussions.  Belittling, sarcasm, insults, and raised voices will not be tolerated.



	


NEWBERRY COLLEGE POLICIES:
Center for Student Success

The Center for Student Success (CSS) is currently located in Wright Hall. The building offers quiet study spaces and a computer lab.  During the academic semester, Wright Hall is open and available beginning at 7:15AM Monday through Friday and closes at 8:00PM Monday through Thursday and at 4:30PM on Friday.  Other services offered to all Newberry College students for academic enhancement are free and include: academic orientation and new student advisor assignment, career services, content area peer tutoring, disability services, international programs, organizational skills, study skills, time management, writing assistance and other services.    

To obtain specific services, please use the following guidelines:

Disability Services – Students enrolled in the Disability Services Program must identify themselves and present documentation of their disability signed by an approved professional in order to have an accommodation letter put in place.  This can be accomplished by contacting Ms. Kay Chandler in the Center for Student Success by phone (803-321-5187), e-mail (kay.chandler@newberry.edu) or in person to schedule an initial meeting.  ALL records are kept confidential for the protection of our students.  

Note: Your instructors are not permitted to discuss your disabilities with you until you have registered with the Office of Disabilities Support Services. 

International Programs – Students seeking assistance with Study Abroad opportunities or scholarship options for international educational avenues can drop-in or schedule an appointment with International Programs Specialist, Heather Hamblin, through email at heather.hamblin@newberry.edu, or by phone at (803)321-5278.  

International Students – Problems, questions or concerns regarding your experience at Newbery College can be directed to Heather Hamblin as well.

Peer Content Tutoring – Please send an e-mail request including course title/number, professor teaching the course, and department to tutor.request@newberry.edu  (For example, ENG111: Freshman Composition, Dr. Jones, English Dept.)

Writing Assistance – One-on-one writing assistance is available for all Newberry College students.  This includes drop-ins or scheduled appointments with tutors and writing assistants for help in brainstorming, revising and editing papers—even CACP papers.  Students are welcome to stop by the Center for Student Success Monday through Thursday between the hours of 12:00PM until 8:00PM for assistance or to schedule an appointment.    

Standards Alignment Chart:


	Learning Outcomes
   The student will…
	Assessment(s)
	INTASC
	NCATE
	ADEPT
	Conceptual 

Framework

	1
	Create a Portfolio
	Portfolio Rubric score by two or more readers
	Reflection and Continuous Growth
	Candidate Knowledge, Skills and Dispositions
	Professionalism
	Best Practice, Collaboration, Content, Diversity, Ethics  

	2
	Enhance Collaborative Skills
	Class Participation in Protocols
Class Participation Rubric
	Reflection and Continuous Growth
	Candidate Knowledge, Skills and Dispositions
	Professionalism
	Collaboration

	3
	Utilize Information
	Participation during guest  presentations
Class Participation Rubric
	Reflection and Continuous Growth
	Candidate Knowledge, Skills and Dispositions
	Professionalism
	Collaboration

	4
	Participate in the job search process
	Class Participation Rubric
	Reflection and Continuous Growth
	Candidate Knowledge, Skills and Dispositions
	Professionalism
	Collaboration


ESSENTIAL QUESTION: As I complete the teacher education program, what else do I need to know in order to aid in my success as a teacher?

CLASS SCHEDULE:
	January 20
	4:30: Reflection on the internship 5:30  Resume Writing Workshop with Kim Franklin 6:30 Portfolio

	January 27
	4:30: Reflection on the internship 5:30 SCEA – Noel Enoch 

	February 3
	4:30: Reflection on the internship 5:30 PSTA – Kathy Manes, Executive Director

	February 10
	4:30: Protocol School of Washington

	February 17
	4:30: Reflection on the internship 5:30 Job Search – Human Resources Perspective - Pam Arrington

	February 24
	4:30: Reflection on the internship 5:30 Job Search – Principal Perspective – Jean Haggard

:3

	March 3
	4:30 – 7:00 Mock Interviews with local principals – 6 principals

	March 10
	4:30: Reflection on the internship 5:30 Bloodbourne Pathogens – Robin Baker

	March 17
	4:30: Reflection on the internship 5:30 Stress Management – Peggy Copulsky

	March 24
	4:30: Reflection on the internship 5:30 Time Management – Guest Speaker

	March 31
	4:30: GROW – Lisa Waller 5:30 - Reflection on the internship 

	April 7
	No Class – Public School Spring Break

	April 14
	4:30: Reflection on the internship 5:30 Teacher Leadership – Guest Speaker

	April 21
	Time to Celebrate!

	April 28
	Final Conferences


1

